
AMENDATORY SECTION (Amending WSR 14-03-029, filed 1/8/14, effective 
2/8/14)

WAC 196-26A-040  Renewals for professional engineer and profes-
sional land surveyor licenses.  ((The date of renewal, renewal inter-
val and renewal fee is established by the director of the department 
of licensing in accordance with chapter 43.24 RCW.

A completed)) (1) Licenses for professional engineers or profes-
sional land surveyors shall be renewed every two years. The date of 
expiration shall be the licensee's birthday. The initial license is-
sued to an individual shall expire no earlier than one year after the 
issue date.

(2) To renew your license, complete an application for renewal 
((requires payment of a)), pay the required renewal fee, and ((any)) 
provide the information ((specified by the board)) requested in the 
renewal notice and application form. This information may include 
email address or other contact information and information regarding 
prior unprofessional conduct pursuant to RCW 18.235.110 and 
18.235.130. Information regarding unprofessional conduct will be eval-
uated by the board to determine whether it is related to the practice 
of the applicant's profession.

(3) For a professional land surveyor the renewal application re-
quires completion of professional development requirements and an at-
testation by the applicant that they have read chapters 58.09 RCW and 
332-130 WAC as part of the renewal process.

(4) If a completed application for renewal has not been received 
by the ((department)) board by the date of expiration (postmarked be-
fore the date of expiration if mailed or transacted online before the 
date of expiration), the license is invalid. Renewals that remain ex-
pired over ((ninety)) 90 days past the date of expiration require pay-
ment of a ((penalty)) late fee equivalent to the fee for a one-year 
renewal in addition to the base renewal fee, and completing of a re-
newal application.

(5) If your license has been expired for five or more years, you 
must submit a renewal application and you will be required to take and 
receive a passing score on the board's law review examination. In the 
first year of reactivated practice professional land surveyors may be 
required by the board to collect an additional 15 professional devel-
opment hours (PDH). The licensee is responsible ((to ensure)) for 
timely renewal whether or not they received a renewal notice from the 
department.

((The licenses for individuals registered as professional engi-
neers or professional land surveyors shall be renewed every two years 
or as otherwise set by the director of the department of licensing. 
The date of expiration shall be the licensee's date of birth. The ini-
tial license issued to an individual shall expire on the next occur-
rence of his or her birth date. If the next birth date is within three 
months of the initial date of licensure, the original license shall 
expire on his or her second birth date following original licensure.))
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